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UNSTARRED QUESTION NO.2486
TO BE ANSWERED ON 16.03.2020
Status of ODF in the country
2486. SHRI SANJAY SINGH:
Will the Minister of JAL SHAKTI be pleased to state:

(a) whether it is a fact that Swachh Bharat Mission data and National Statistical Office (NSO) data on India's Open Defecation Free (ODF) status contradict each other and that India is not yet open defecation free;

(b) whether Government is aware that according to a survey revealed by the NSO in November 2019, about 28.7 per cent of rural households across India still lacked access to any form of latrines and 3.5 per cent of those who have access to latrines, do not use it; and

(c) details of measures Government is planning to adopt to make India Open Defecation Free?
ANSWER

MINISTER OF STATE IN THE MINISTRY OF JAL SHAKTI

(SHRI RATTAN LAL KATARIA)

(a) to (c)  National Sample Survey (NSS) 76th round on “Drinking Water, Sanitation, Hygiene and Housing Condition”, conducted during July-December, 2018, as a part of the report, has itself acknowledged that there may have been significant respondent bias due to the asking of a leading question on whether they have ever received benefits from the government. The report says that it is likely that households may not have admitted that they have toilets in the hope of receiving additional benefits from government. This bias may have led to significant under reporting of sanitation coverage. Such biases are often observed in households when canvassing information on items and issues where government funded beneficiary schemes are under implementation. 


Under Swachh Bharat Mission (Grameen), more than 10.29 crore individual household latrines (IHHLs) have been constructed as per the data reported by the States/UTs on the online Integrated Management Information System (IMIS) maintained by Department of Drinking Water and Sanitation (DDWS). All the villages in the country have declared themselves ODF as on 2nd October, 2019.


The DDWS is continuing to focus on ensuring that the ODF behaviours are sustained and that no one is left behind. The states have been advised to identify any households that may still not have a toilet and support them to have a toilet constructed on priority. 
